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Mr Bill Nicholas 
Director 
Its My Super Pty Ltd and Online Shares Pty Ltd 
PO Box 401 
North Melbourne VIC 305 1 

and 

Unit 4 1 0, Level 4 
60 Siddeley Street 
Docklands VIC 3008 

Dear Mr Nicholas 

Third line forcing notifications lodged by Its My Super Pty Ltd (N40999) and 
Online Shares Pty Ltd (N41000) 

I refer to the above notifications lodged by Its My Super (N40999) and Online Shares 
(N41000) with the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC) on 
28 July 2006. I also refer to subsequent requests for further information and clarification of 
the notified conduct made by the ACCC on 3 August 2006,3 October 2006 and 
20 December 2006. 

I note that you have failed to respond to the ACCC's requests. 

In notification N40999, Its My Super describes the conduct as involving: 

As part of our accounting and taxation administration services, our Self Managed Superfund clients are 
required to open a Share Trading Account and Suncorp Cash Management Account. 

In notification N41000, Online Shares describes the conduct as involving: 

As part of Share Trading Services, clients are required to open a Suncorp Cash Management Account 
to assist in settling share purchases and to receive proceeds in share sales. 

Legal immunity conferred by the notifications commenced on 11 August 2006. 



The ACCC has been required to consider both notifications based on the minimal level of 
information provided by you in support of the notifications. Accordingly, while it is not 
intended that further action be taken in these matters at this stage, should the ACCC receive 
any complaints in relation to the notified conduct, it will review the immunity conferred by 
the notifications. The ACCC may act to remove the immunity if it is satisfied that the likely 
benefit to the public from the conduct will not outweigh the likely detriment to the public 
from the conduct. 

A copy of this letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you wish to discuss 
any aspect of this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Jaime Martin on (03) 9290 
1477 or at iaiine.martin@,accc.~ov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Scott Gregson 
General Manager 
Adjudication Branch 


